# **DRAFT**

### **APRIL 21, 2011**

The Town Of Corinth Town Board held a workshop meeting on April 21, 2011 at 4:30 PM at the Town Hall.

Present: Richard Lucia, Supervisor

Charles Brown, Councilman John Major, Councilman Edward Byrnes, Councilman Mitchell Saunders, Councilman

Shawn Eggleston, Highway Superintendent Leon Hickok, Code Enforcement Officer

Rose E. Farr, Town Clerk Robert Hafner, Town Attorney

Public: Ray Bush, Jim Hopkins, Daniel Lescault, Jim Murray, Sigrid Koch, Rich Reuther, Donald Briner, and Michael Briner.

#### RICH REUTHER

Rich Reuther gave an up date status report on the Town/Village Squad. He said that they have replaced most of the items that they borrowed from other entities. He said that they are in the process of doing credit applications for a cardio defibrillator to replace the one that they have borrowed. He told the board that the narcotic license application has been received by the State and they have request minor changes that are being done.

Mr. Reuther told the Town Board that he has ordered uniforms with the new patch design that was approved by Supervisor Lucia. He said that he thinks the Town will have to set minimum criteria for the volunteers so that someone who goes on only one run a month will not have a uniformed and ones that are on many runs will receive a uniform.

### Fly Car

Mr. Reuther said that he felt they needed a fly car to increase response time and so that the paramedics could go back to the station when not needed or if the paramedic need to go with the patient one of the volunteers could take the fly car back to the station.

Supervisor Lucia told the board that he had been awarded a \$15,000.00 grant for a new Sr. Citizens vehicle and if the vehicle was purchased under State contract it would have to be purchased outright. He said that would leave the Town with the 2005 Suburban that is now used by the Sr. Center that only has \$51,000.00 miles on it. He said that Rich Reuther had looked at the suburban and he said that it would work very nicely as a fly car.

Councilman Saunders asked Mr. Reuther about how much he thought it would cost to have the suburban made into a fly car. Mr. Reuther said that he thought it would take between \$2500.00 and \$3000.00 for detailing and equipping the fly car.

Supervisor Lucia said the Town would still have to finance the balance of the Sr. Citizen vehicle. Attorney Hafner suggested that the Town do Statutory Installment Bonds. Attorney Hafner said that if the financing is less than five years it does not have to go to referendum. Attorney Hafner told the Town Board that if he was given the details by Tuesday he could have the resolution ready for the next meeting on April 28<sup>th</sup>.

Highway Superintendent Eggleston said that he would discuss with Laurie what he felt they should get. He suggested getting another suburban since an Expedition is no bigger than a Tahoe.

### CORINTH YOUTH FOOTBALL/CORINTH LITTLE LEAGUE

Daniel Lescault presented the board with a copy of his last three years budget. He said that this year would be the first year that they had to charge a registration fee. Daniel Lescault told the Town Board that he wanted some guidance regarding what Corinth Little League wants of Corinth Youth Football. There were several items that needed to be clarified. The items were:

- Insurance
- Keys to the Bathroom
- \$300.00 for fertilizing, etc of the field

It was decide that the Corinth Youth Football will ask their insurance company to add the Town of Corinth and Corinth Little League as additional insureds. The Corinth Little League would give Daniel Lescault a key for the bathrooms in August and he would return the key at the end of the Youth Football season. It was decided that the Corinth Youth Football would mow the field that they used during their season. A discussion was had about the \$300.00 for their share of the up keep of the fields. Councilman Byrnes offered one of his fields to the Corinth Youth Football if they wanted to use it. He said they would have to have insurance and would have to take care of the field. It was stated that it would probably cost over \$300.00 if they were to get another field and mow it, etc. The board told Mr. Lescault and Mr. Briner if they had any difficulties to contact Councilman Byrnes or Councilman Saunders and they would try to be the go betweens.

## **BILLING CONTRACT**

Attorney Hafner told the Town Board that EMR had agreed to our changes in the billing contract and that as soon as he had an amended contact he would have Supervisor Lucia sign same keeping the board apprised.

### MINER ROAD

Supervisor Lucia told Highway Superintendent Eggleston that Boy Scout Troop 22 wanted to pick up trash along Miner Road this weekend. Highway Superintendent Eggleston said that Miner Road is one of the roads that an entity has already claimed. He suggested perhaps Angel Road or Antone Mountain Road. Supervisor Lucia said that he would suggest part of Angel Road to Boy Scout Troop 22.

# DRAFT

#### **FAVOR**

Supervisor Lucia gave the board members a list of businesses throughout Saratoga County that would be giving some sort of discounts to the Veterans under FAVOR.

### **TRAINING**

Supervisor Lucia gave the board a copy of a notice of Planning Board and Zoning Board of Appeals Training given by Fitzgerald, Morris, Baker and Firth, PC. He said that a copy of this notice had been given to all the Planning Board and Zoning Board members.

#### **HIGHWAY**

Highway Superintendent Eggleston said that he had three things to discuss:

- He said he needed to put the purchase of a mower out to bid. He said that the money was already in this year's budget.
- He told the Town Board that he will be clear cutting the trees on the side hill just passed the trestle on West Mountain Road. He told the board that once these trees are removed the ice that builds up there will be gone and the problems with ice accumulation on the road will be gone.
- Highway Superintendent Eggleston told the Town Board that one of his peeves is that the signs coming into the Town are all different. He showed the board a copy of a sign that he designed and asked if the board had a problem with placing a metal sign as shown at the entrances of the Town. All board members were in favor of the same signs being placed at all entrances of the Town.

# CODE ENFORCEMENT

Code Enforcement Officer Hickok told the board that he had been pushing abiding by the code. He said he did not have any problem yet. He said he is also following up on renewal of building permits.

At 5:50 PM a motion was made by Councilman Brown and seconded by Councilman Major to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted,

Rose E. Farr, RMC Town Clerk